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Announcement of the Office for National Education Standards and Quality Assessment (Public Organization)
No. 99 /2025
Subject: Policy on the Non-Acceptance of Gifts or Any Kind of Tokens of Appreciation from Official Duties for Fiscal
Year 2025

In accordance with the Cabinet's resolution dated January 7, 2007, which approved the policy regarding the giving of gifts
to senior govemment officials or supervisors, it was decided that greeting cards or signing in a congratulatory book should
be used instead, especially prohibiting the collection of funds among government officials or using any public welfare
funds to procure gifts. Furthermore, it is mandated that political officials and senior government officers set an example
by refraining from accepting gifts and ensuring their subordinates follow this policy. Violation of this Cabinet resolution is
considered a disciplinary offense for both the giver and the recipient. This is further outlined in the Constitution Act on
Anti-Corruption B.E. 2561, the Office of the Prime Minister’s regulation on giving or receiving gifts by state officials B.E. 2544,
the National Anti-Corruption Commission’s announcement on the guidelines for accepting property or benefits under
public morality B.E. 2563, and the Civil Servant Ethics Code, which defines clear guidelines, measures, and practices

regarding the giving or receiving of gifts or benefits by state officials.

To support anti-corruption and ethical behavior within government sectors, and to ensure clarity regarding the giving and
receiving of gifts by senior govemment officials on special occasions, the purpose is to announce that all executives and
staff members of the Office for National Education Standards and Quality Assessment (Public Organization) will not accept
any form of gifts or tokens of appreciation at any time before, during, or after official duties that could lead to coruption
or unethical behavior. Therefore, as a government agency, all personnel at every level within the organization are hereby
instructed to “not accept gifts or rewards of any kind from official duties,” and to express goodwill on various occasions
using methods such as greeting cards, signing in a congratulatory book, sending well-wishes through social media, or
participating in volunteer work as altematives to giving gifts. If gifts or souvenirs are to be given according to public morality
~ or customary practices to maintain good relationships and friendships, they may be accepted provided they do not

exceed 3,000 baht per person per occasion and are in compliance with the Cabinet resolution and related regulations.

This announcement is made for public knowledge. Announced on 2% March BE. 2568
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(Prof. Dr. Ong-art Naiyapatana)
Director

Office for National Education Standards and Quality Assessment



